
 

 
 
 

 
Dear parent/carer, 
  

RE: New Year 7 Summer School 2024 – Wednesday 14th to Friday 16th August 2024 (10am-2pm Daily) 
 
 
I am delighted to inform you that we have secured funding to be able to deliver a 3-day Summer School for all 
new year 7 students in August who wish to be a part of this.  The aim of this week is for students to familiarise 
themselves with the school site, make friends, meet key staff, and take part in some exciting activities.   
 
If you have not yet signed up for this please do this via the link by Wednesday 17th July 2024. Link to summer 
school sign up and consent - https://forms.office.com/e/Q0st3TqgJ3 
 
Students will take part in a variety of fun recreational and academic activities throughout the 3 days.  A 
Presentation is planned for the last session of the week to recognise the achievements of all students as well as 
an ice cream.  We are really excited about these sessions and know your son/daughter will really enjoy these 
hands on, informative and practical sessions. 
 
The 3-day summer school will run from Wednesday 14th to Friday 16th August 2024.  The timings for each day will 
be 10am to 2pm. On the first day please bring your son/daughter to the main reception where staff will be on 
hand to direct them to our main hall for a brief welcome. There will be a 30-minute break each day where snacks 
(biscuits, crisps, fruit and drinks etc) will be provided.  Students may also bring a packed lunch/drink with them, 
although this is optional.  
 
It is suggested students attend in comfortable and loose-fitting clothing and trainers as we will be spending a lot 
of time outside in our onsite Outdoor Learning Centre.  As this is outside and exposed to the elements, please do 
not send students in with designer, expensive or new clothing that you do not want to get dirty. Please note 
students will not be permitted to have mobile devices with them also.  If weather is inclement then a coat or rain 
jacket will be needed.  On the flip side if it is very warm and sunny, please do ensure students have sun cream 
applied before they arrive.  
 
There will be a lot of staff involved in this week and we have tried to ensure the ratio of teacher to students is low 
to aid transition and ensure we can support all students.  We are currently looking at a ratio of 1:5. Key staff such 
as College Leaders, Learning Mentors, Teaching Assistants and SEND staff will also be in attendance to observe 
and get to know as many of the students as possible. We are all looking forward to getting to further know our 
new year 7 intake. 
 
If you have any questions or queries, please do not hesitate to contact me at the academy 0121 329 8300 or via 
email lparfitt@kingshurst.tgacademy.org.uk.  We really do hope your son/daughter enjoys the planned activities 
and we look forward to getting to meet you all very soon.  Take care! 
 

Best wishes, 

 

Lee Parfitt (College Leader for Transition) 
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